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BaldWin coumv 
Engineenng 

Baldwin County Engineering 
Department Phone: 937-0371 

FAX: 937-0201 
email: 

22220 West Blvd. 
Silverhill, Alabama 36576 

TGRANGER@CO.BALDWIN.AL.US 

Memorandum 
To: 

From: 
Date: 
Subject: 

Baldwin County Commission 
BobWills /: 

Thomas E. Granger, P.E. t61 
August 21, 2000 
Foley Beach Express - Substantial 
Completion 

Enclosed for your files is the "Certificate of Substantial Completion" dated June 
29, 2000, for that portion of the Foley Beach Express (FBE) for which the County will 
assume maintenance, (CR 20 south to the Toll Plaza). 

By the terms of the "Tri-Party Agreement" Baldwin County will not accept for 
Maintenance that portion of the FBE until a "Final Completion" notice is issued to the 
Contractor and further, the Owner/Builder of the project is responsible for any and all 
roadway defects for a period of one year following "Final Completion". 

The Notice of Substantial Completion was issued for the purpose of opening the 
road for Public use with the understanding that some work items remained to be 
completed . 
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HUTCHINSON, MOORE & RAUCH, LLC 

August23,2000 

Post Office Box 1872 
Foley, AL 36536-1 872 

Mr. Tom Granger, P.E. 
Baldwin County Engineering 
22220 West Boulevard 
Silverhill, Alabama 36576 

RE: Foley Beach Express (South) 
Baldwin County, Alabama 

Dear Mr. Granger, 

Telephone: (334) 970-2422 • Fax: (334) 970-2425 
hmrfoley@gulftel.com 

As per our discussion, this letter is to advise you that the copy of the Certificate of Substantial 
Completion, which was sent to you under our letter dated August 16, 2000, was nothing more 
than a courtesy copy to Baldwin County. 

This certificate was a requirement of the Baldwin County Bridge Company, LLC's lender, John 
Hancock, and was a document between those two parties, which notified the lender that the 
road and bridge was ready to open to traffic. 

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at 970-2422. 

Very truly yours, 

David J. Rauch, 
President 

DJR\akc 

cc: File 

B 1140-3003\FOOL TR.130 

Engineers • Surveyors 
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Baldwin County Highway 
Department 
22 20 West Boulevard 
Si erhill, Alabama 36576 

Phone: 334-937-0371 
FAX: 334-937-0201 
e-mail: tgranger@co.baldwin.al.us 

~l!~~=n 
From: Thomas E. Granger, P.E. ~c 
cc: Bob Wills "'-, 
Date: August 30, 2000 
Subject: Foley Beach Express-Notice 

of Substantial Completion 

received only a "copy" of that "Notice" and the only "original" was delivered to Tim 
James for his use to satisfy his creditors. 

I am sorry we did not get an original but we have not typically required this 
"Notice" on other similar projects. I trust that the auditors will consider this document 
as supplemental and not critical. 

Please call if you have any questions or if I can be of any further assistance . 


